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This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to the
provisions of title 10 of the United States Code, section 1552.

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of
justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your application on its merits. A three-
member panel of the Board for Correction of Naval Records, sitting in executive session,
considered your application on 25 September 2017. The names and votes of the members of the
panel will be furnished upon request. Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in
accordance with administrative regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this
Board. Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of your application, together
with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and
applicable statutes, regulations and policies.

You began a period of active duty in the Marine Corps on 4 November 1996. On 29 December
1997, you were notified that you were eligible but not recommended for promotion to the lance
corporal for the month of January due to your assignment to remedial physical training. In the
following months you were counseled on numerous occasions for failure to maintain wei ght
standards and your advancement was not recommended due to never passing a physical
readiness test while on weight control. On 5 October 1999, you were counseled for failing to
appear at your appointed place of duty. ice record entry dated 2 November 1999 indicates
that Gunnery Sergeant, [JiCompan Battalion found that during the five months you
worked for him, your performance and attitude had declined. You were seen by Naval Medical
Clini#nd on 16 November 1999, you were recommended for administrative
separation due to unsuitability due to personality disorder. On 17 November 1999, you were
counseled concerning your diagnosis of personality disorder and informed that if you were
unable to overcome the disorder you could be administratively separated. On 3 December 1999,
your Commanding Officer reccommended that you be separated with a ieneral characterization of

service. On 16 December 1999, Commander, Marine Corps Base, ecommended that
you be separated for the convenience of the government. On 22 December 1999, you were








